
TOWN OF NEW FAIRFIELD 

SAFETY COMMITTEE 

REGULAR MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, June 9, 2021 

The Regular Meeting of the Safety Committee was called to order by Chairman, Linda Fox at 11:02 a.m. via Zoom. 

Present: Linda Fox, Kara Mehler, Derrek Guertin, Maria Evans, Eric Kist, and Ed Sbordone. Kathy Hull and Linda Lull 
were unable to join due to Zoom connection issues. 

Approval of Minutes: 
A motion to approve the March 10, 2021 minutes was made by Ed Sbordone and seconded by Maria Evans. Approved 
by all. 

Old Business: 

Accident Reports: There are no accident reoports. 

Old Safety issues: The smell at senior center from propane tank was resolved. New ventilation systems have been 
installed in the Town Hall and Annex. A high pitch noise is occuring in the Annex and hopefully will be fixed. 

The cap on the Town Hall roof has not been replaced 

New Business: 

Safety Issues: 
Linda Fox reported leaks in some air conditioning units in the library which leaked glycol. She will check with the Health 
Department about any possible mold issues. 

'- fhe old Hardware Building will be demolished probably in July, so care should be taken while walking through that area. 
The area will be roped off while the demolition occurs. Asbestos was found in the building. Annex employees will need 
to park elsewhere while demolition occurs. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Linda Fox and seconded by Maria Evans .. Meeting adjourned at 11: 15 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
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